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School Website:    www.albanvaleps.vic.edu.au 

Dover Street  

ALBANVALE VIC 3021 
 
 

Ph.: 9367 2197 

 Nov 21st 2019 

SUNSMART 
POLICY         

No Hat! 

 No 

Play! 

 

 

Hats must be worn 

at all times when 

playing  

IMPORTANT 
DATES 

Term 4 

Monday 25th Nov  

Dental Van Visit 
 
Monday 25th Nov 
3-6 Swimming 
 
Monday 2nd Dec  
P-2 Swimming 
 
Monday 9th Dec 
3-6 Sports  
Awareness 
Tuesday 10th Dec 
Whole School 
Orientation Day  
Wed 11th Dec 
P-2 Sports  
Awareness 
 

Dear Parents,  
Our school swimming program commences next week and will run over two weeks. The 
Victorian Government has allocated funding over the next two years to support Victorian 
government primary schools to deliver swimming and water safety as part of the Victorian 
Curriculum. The funding will assist students to achieve their Victorian Water Safety certifi-
cate, a base level of swimming and water safety competency, before leaving primary 
school. The Certificate is awarded when a student can swim 50m continuously, answer 
water safety based questions and perform simple rescues.  

Our grade 3-6’s will be the first year levels to attend from 25th until the 29th November and the grade 
Prep-2’s will attend from 2nd until the 6th December. It is important to remember to mark your child’s 
clothing with their name and to provide a bag for them to store their wet clothing. 
School Review 
Thank you to the families that have returned the ‘Two Stars and a Wish’ survey. The information collect-
ed from families is extremely valuable as it assists us to continually improve and set the future direction 
of our school. 
Student Grade Placements 2020 

Teachers have begun the process of placing children in grades for 2020. This is a very long and thorough 

process with much consideration given to ensuring that each individual child’s needs are met. Students 

had an opportunity to complete a friendship list and will be placed in a grade with at least one friend. 

The teacher will refer to this list, as well as their current knowledge of the child, before allocating your 

child to a class for next year. 

Our aim is to create an environment in each classroom that promotes optimal learning. Teachers spend 

considerable time and effort creating grades which cater for the educational, social and emotional 

needs of all children. 

All students will be involved in a whole school transition day on Tuesday 10th of December whereby they 
will be informed of their 2020 grade, teacher and classroom.  
Healthy Food 
We encourage children to eat food that is good for their brain development. Please assist us by provid-
ing healthy food for their snacks and lunches each day. This will help their brain function for thinking and 
learning.  Whilst Albanvale Primary School is fortunate to be supplied with apples from the Food Bank 
organisation, children are still encouraged to bring fruit in their lunch box each day.  
Uniform 
Whilst the end of the year is approaching, we would appreciate your assistance in ensuring that a high 
standard of uniform is maintained. School uniform promotes a sense of identity, pride, cohesion and 
good order in a school. It allows students to feel equal and enhances individual student safety and 
group security, as well as enhancing the profile and identity of the school and its students within the 
wider community. The School Council Policy of Albanvale PS states that uniform is compulsory for the 
students of Albanvale. It is important that parents are vigilant in ensuring. Please note: Socks must be 
worn with closed shoes. Jeans or leggings under dresses are not allowed. 
Beginning School Program – Preps 2020 
The 2020 Prep Beginning School Program has commenced and will run on Thursdays for the next two 
weeks. It is wonderful to see how enthusiastic our future prep students are about attending school for 
the first time. We welcome all of our new families to the school and look forward to a successful part-
nership in the years to come. Thank you to all the staff involved in ensuring a smooth start for the stu-
dents. 
Raffle  
We have had a fantastic start to our Major School Fundraiser Raffle and would like to thank families for 
their support. There is still time to purchase more tickets as the raffle will be drawn on the 18th of De-
cember.  
There are over $2000 worth of prizes to be won, including a bike, netball ring, scooters, family passes 
and much more.  
Extra tickets can be collected from the office or your classroom teacher. Tickets are only $2 each. 
Families leaving Albanvale PS 
Please let the office know if your child is leaving the school at the end of this year so that we may begin 
the transition process for your child with their new school. 
Mrs Vermezovic 
PRINCIPAL 

Term 4: 

Working together to achieve agreed goals 
C O L L A B O R A T I O N 
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Students leaving Albanvale PS in 2019 
 

Complete the information below and return to the 

office by  

15th of December,  if your child is leaving the school 

at the end of this year so that we may begin the 

transition process for your child with their new 

school.   

 

Student: __________________________________ in class: 

______   

Will not be returning to Albanvale PS in 2020.    

 

Name of new school that the student will be  

attending in 

2020:_________________________________________ 

Term 4 Educational Costs Are Now Due 

 

Please ensure  

payments are made by November 29th.  

If you would like a payment plan or wish to 

pay with Eftpos please see  

Office staff . 
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School Policies 
 
Dear Parents, 

Policies that are currently awaiting ratification by school 

 council  are now on the school website for your perusal. 

 Please feel free to 

 provide feedback via school email. 

albanvale.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
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PAYMENTS USING  

ENVELOPES 
 

Please ensure following  

details are completed when mak-

ing payment. 

Student ID:___________  

Class:_____ 

Payment Amount 

For:______________________ 

Remember To 

Sign and complete back off  

envelope  

 

School Day 

8.45 - 9.00 students in  

classroom 

11.00 -11.30 Recess    

1.30 - 2.15 Lunch 

  3.15 School Finishes  

End of  Term 4 

 Friday 20th Dec 

Finish 1.30pm 

 

BOOK CLUB 
Scholastic order forms have been distributed.   

Please ensure the order form on the back has your child’s name, grade and total cost 
of books. To order on line  via LOOP visit scholastic.com.au/LOOP or download the 
App. 

If paying at school 

Please cut off the order form and  

enclose it in an envelope with the correct money.  

 

Orders must be returned to school by  

Tuesday 26th November 
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